Town of Colrain Select Board Meeting 55 Main Road/Town Office Building 5:30 P.M.

MINUTES OF September 11, 2017

Present: Others present

Eileen Sauvageau, Mark Thibodeau, Jack Cavolick

Colleen Worden-Office Clerk, Kevin Fox-Town Coordinator, Prentice Crosier, Bob Ramirez, Belden Merims, Joan McQuade Diane Broncaccio-The Recorder, and Nick Anzuoni-Fire Chief

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Mark Thibodeau at 5:30 PM

MOVED: Eileen Sauvageau moved to approve the minutes of 8-28-17. Mark Thibodeau seconded. Voted unanimous.

FY 2018 Chapter 90 Allocations:

Kevin informed the Board that the town has received notice of its 2018 Chapter 90 allocation which is \$319,502.

Liberty Tree Project:

Kevin received a letter from the Green Tree Project and explained that they are an organization that plants trees to honor fallen veterans at no cost to the town. All that is asked of the town is to provide the number of trees needed and a place that they can plant them. The board agreed that this is a project that should be done. Kevin will speak with Robin to get a list of fallen Colrain veterans.

Town Garage Update:

Kevin updated the board on the progress of the Highway Garage, he stated that it is a week behind schedule.

Broadband Update:

Kevin and Paula attended an informational meeting last Thursday with Westfield Gas& Electric and received the signed contract.

Community Compact:

Tabled until next meeting.

Appointments:

Mike Rainville-Discussion Regarding Pitt House. (Historical Society Members also invited)

Due to a scheduling error Mr. Rainsville did not attend the meeting. There was a discussion between the Board and the Historical Society regarding the use and the condition of the Pitt House. Mark Thibodeau tried to explain the Society that there are different building codes for different types of buildings and if they are going to designate the Pitt House as a museum the building would require a sprinkler system. Discussion ensued and it was decided that this should be tabled until the engineer, Mr. Rainville and the Town Building Inspector could attend a meeting

MOVED: Eileen 6:04	Sauvageau moved to close the meeting.	Mark Thibodeau seconded. Meeting closed at
	Respectfully submitted,	Accepted by the Board of Selectmen
	Colleen Worden Office Clerk	Eileen Sauvageau
		Mark Thibodeau-chairman
		Jack Cavolick

Documents

• George William Pitts Will